Office of Chief of Police



Chief of Police Arthel L. Howell

April 8, 2015

Mayor John Dickert and Common Council Racine, WI

RE:

Committee Appearance Request to Apply for and Accept the 2015 Enhanced

Collaborative Model to Combat Human Trafficking Grant (Grant Control #00028)

Dear Mayor and Common Council Members:

Smuch

I respectfully request to appear before the Finance and Personnel Committee to discuss our request to apply for and accept the 2015 Enhanced Collaborative Model to Combat Human Trafficking Grant (Grant Control #00028). The grant is between the amount of \$600,000 and \$900,000 with a soft match of 25%. Grant funds will be used to cover Officer wages. The Grant duration is October 1, 2015 to September 30, 2018.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Arthel L. Howell Chief of Police

ALH/Inj

CC:

Deputy Chief J. Polzin Deputy Chief M. Schulz Deputy Chief T. Schulz Jon Dragotta, City Finance Kathleen Fischer, City Finance



Grant Control Number Request

Today's Date: 3-30-15

Requestor: D.C. Todd Schulz

Type of Request: Request to Apply

Requesting Dept: City of Racine Police Department

Funding Agency: U.S. Dept. of Justice/ Office of Justice Programs/

Office of Victims of Crime/ Bureau of Justice Assistance

Type of Agency: Federal

Grant Duration: 10/01/2015-09/30/2018

Amount: \$600,000 - \$900,000

Required City Match: 25% or 200,000 - 300,000 - Cash or In-Kind

Services

How Will Match be Funded: Locally funded salaries of task force members, equipment (vehicles, surveillance equipment, etc.)

Grant Title: FY 2015 Enhanced Collaborative Model to Combat Human Trafficking

Grant Funds Will Be Used For: Funding of the Southeastern Wisconsin Human Trafficking Task Force (salaries, overtime, training, and victim services

Grant Control Number Assigned: #00028

- 1. You will need to appear before Finance and Personnel to ask for permission to apply.
- 2. Once you have applied, please forward and electronic copy of the application form to Jon Dragotta.
- 3. If/When the grant is awarded, the award letter, and associated budget documents will have to be sent to Jon Dragotta to be setup in MUNIS for spend down.
- 4. Jon Dragotta will be your Finance Department contact on this grant.